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March 27, 2025 

The Corporation of the Township of Edwardsburgh/Cardinal 
Attention: Dave Grant, Director of Operations/ Deputy CAO 
Re: Dewit Richter Municipal Drain Culvert Replacement – Tender EC-ED-25-01 

Mr. Grant, 

The tender for the Dewit Richter Municipal Drain Culvert Replacement closed on March 25th, 2025, at 2:00 PM. 
A total of 8 tender bids were received. Greer Galloway, a division of Jp2g Consultants Inc. (GG) has 
reviewed the submissions for the 3 lowest bids and offers the following: 

The lowest 3 bidder results are summarized below. 

Ranking Contractor 
Total Bid 
Excluding HST 

Comments 

1 Goldie Mohr Ltd. (GML) $26,900.00 In compliance with tender requirements. No 
irregularities of note. 

2 Willis Kerr Contracting 
Ltd. (WKC) 

$30,161.00 In compliance with tender requirements. No 
irregularities of note. 

3 W.H. MacSweyn Inc. 
(WHM) 

$49,900.00 In compliance with tender requirements. No 
irregularities of note.  

For each of the three lowest bids, there were no issues with the mathematical calculations or other 
abnormalities in the provided bids. Each bidder included all issued addenda and the Agreement to Bond form. 
The lowest bids were slightly higher than the initial estimate of $23,000 but generally consistent with Greer 
Galloway’s expectations. It is also possible that material costs have been impacted by the ongoing tariff situation 
in Spring 2024.  

Recommendation 

It is our recommendation that the tender be awarded (in full) to the lowest eligible bidder, Goldie Mohr Ltd., 
in the amount of $26,900.00 (excluding HST) for the Dewit Richter Municipal Drain Culvert Replacement. The 
contractor has submitted all the required documentation, including a signed Addendum #01 and an 
Agreement to Bond. Additionally, Greer Galloway is currently working on another project with Goldie Mohr 
and the experience has been positive thus far.  

If you have any further questions or concerns regarding this assessment, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 

Greer Galloway, a division of Jp2g Consultants Inc. 

Rob Asselstine, C.Tech., rcca 
Project Manager 




